
 

February 12, 2016 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Mike Petersen, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Transportation 

Statehouse, Room 345-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Petersen: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 382 by Senate Committee on Transportation 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 382 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 Under current law, wrecking or towing services must file certain notices, publications and 

affidavits with the county clerk prior to the sale of any abandoned or disabled vehicle.  SB 382 

would eliminate this requirement. 

 

 The Kansas Association of Counties indicates that the bill could reduce the workload of 

counties as a result of no longer being required to collect and process the notices, publications 

and affidavits.  However, the precise fiscal effect for counties is unknown. 

 

 According to the Department of Revenue, the fiscal effect for the agency would be 

negligible and absorbed within existing resources.  Any fiscal effect associated with SB 382 is 

not reflected in The FY 2017 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

cc:  Jack Smith, Department of Revenue  

 Melissa Wangemann, Association of Counties 


